
Comments for Ways and Means Committee Opposing  HB0334  Feb 10, 2022
“Harford County Board of Education - Alterations, Vacancy Procedures, and Funding for Independent Positions”

Dear Delegates,

I am an elected member of the the Harford County Board of Education, and I’m writing to strongly 
oppose HB0334 and similar.  As an elected board member, I appreciate our appointed members.  I like 
having a larger school board.  And, I would be happy to discuss the merits of a hybrid versus fully 
elected board.  But today, more important than the content of these misguided bills is the context.

The context is a small but loud group of people who are angry at the school system.  They are primarily 
angry about Covid safety measures, starting from the original school shutdown in March of 2020, and 
continuing with the mask mandate and other measures still in place today.  To be clear, the objections 
are to safety measures that have been not just supported by, but sometimes ordered by the state level.  
For example, after an anti-mask protest in Aug 2020, the Baltimore Sun reported, “’People are tired of 
their kids wearing masks,’ [Delegate] Arikan said. ‘The board’s desire to do this does not reflect the 
values of our community, which is about personal liberties.’”

Some of these people are angry because right-wing media has told them that schools are indoctrinating 
our children with critical race theory and Marxism.  In the January 20th Harford delegation meeting, 
around timestamp 35 minutes, 21 seconds, the sponsor of these bills said, “I’m stick and tired of the 
indoctrination of our children.”

Some of you may want to support HB334 because of a general belief that school boards should be fully 
elected.  I request that you reject this bill, because the actual content is less important now than the 
perception.  The passage of these bills would be perceived by many people, both those for and against 
the bills as a successful attack on the board – the whole board.  To be clear, the Harford county school 
board has been very unified in our support of Covid measures and of our superintendent.  The mud-
slinging is entirely from the outside.

The unity of the board against these attacks is probably why the sponsor hasn’t attempted to work with 
the board members in creating a bill.  Nor were any board members nor other stakeholders invited to 
the Harford Delegation meeting where this bill was discussed, in sharp contrast to the many 
stakeholders invited to discuss the liquor bills in the same time frame.

The sponsor of this bill may bring up a public input meeting that was held on Sept 22, 2021.  At that 
meeting, only four members of the public spoke against the current structure of the Board of Education, 
while six members spoke in favor of the current structure.

I would be happy to expand on any or all of these items.

Sincerely,
David Bauer
david.bauer.harford.md@gmail.com
443-616-3264
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